



## General Meeting 9<sup>th</sup> October 2023

### Minutes

Item	Presenter
1. Opening Prayer	Fr Bill Ousley
2. Attendance and Apologies- Apologies- Megan Morris, Peter Stone,	Bronwyn Housego
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Moved by: Catherine Pook</li> <li>○ Seconded by: Mick McMillan</li> </ul>	Bronwyn Housego
4. Correspondence <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ In- bank statements</li> <li>○ Out- Nil</li> </ul>	Bronwyn Housego
5. Principal's Report <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Last week had our interim reports out, hopefully parents have had an opportunity to discuss them with the kids.</li> <li>- Year 12 finish classes later this week, begin external exams in 2 weeks, doing QTAC applications.</li> <li>- Toward last term some students finished first year uni while also completing year 12</li> <li>- Team in world scholars cup- qualified for Yale section this term</li> <li>- Term 3 AIC wrapped up- No 1 rugby school, team in the heritage cup in France, track and field on Thursday and Friday- we finished 4<sup>th</sup>.</li> <li>- Year 10 camp leave today, Year 7 last week of term 3. More and more parents not supporting camp and kids not going along. Encourages us to get boys to go.</li> <li>- Primary book character parade last day of term 3- lots of fun.</li> <li>- Have 3 students in creative arts generation award.</li> <li>- Blessing of sailing fleet this week</li> <li>- Lads and Dads- wonderful speaker Dr Dinesh Palipana OAM</li> <li>- Foundation Day assembly this Wednesday</li>   <li>- Question about subject selection- have they all been confirmed parents wanting to buy books)- comms to come out next week.</li> <li>- Suggestion on supporting camp attendance? Talk about it if your boys went along and found it a positive experience. Will the semi-formal be held over to nights in future? Under discussion for the future.</li> </ul>	Trevor Goodwin



<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Question about graduation- do we need to go the Greek club now we have Province centre? Will need to consider it for the future. Hard with so many students increasing in each year.</li> </ul>	
<p><del>6. Rector's Report</del></p>	<p><del>Fr Michael Twigg OMI</del></p>
<p><del>7. Guest Speaker</del></p>	
<p>8. President's Report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Lads and Dads 521 final numbers. Grateful for our guest speakers- fabulous messaging. Dr Dinesh happy to be involved in future. Thanks to Renae Northcott- wonderful job, very grateful. No fund-raising event- cost of living- weary of costing more, gave away \$500 gift cards instead.</li> <li>- Next meeting AGM 6<sup>th</sup> of November- all executive positions. open.</li> </ul>	<p>Geoff Harrison</p>
<p>9. Treasurer's Report</p> <p>No report this meeting.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Need to approve spending for Lads and Dad's event- approx. \$1000. Moved by- Monette Emery Approved by-Catherine Pook</li> </ul>	<p>Peter Stone</p>
<p>10. Committees</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- <b>Music Supporters Group Report</b>- major raffle to be drawn at last concert of the year (1st week of November). Last meeting in mid-August, next one Mid Oct, 2 concerts coming up. Treasurers report- looking to spend \$ on upgrading area outside music rooms. Gift for final year students- Iona merch. Maybe some music merch to be sold at uniform shop.</li> <li>- <b>Catholic Parents QLD</b>- Presentation about how schools are funded- Bronwyn to get and put on SharePoint with link for all to view off the P&amp;F page.</li> </ul>	<p>David and Cathy Uhlman/ Monette Emery</p>
<p>11. General Business</p> <p>Need to discuss revisit the Entertainment books- maybe a new promotion?</p>	<p>Geoff Harrison</p>
<p>12. New Business</p>	<p>All</p>



13. Action Items		
○ Open		
<b>Raised</b>	<b>Item</b>	
9 May 22	Curriculum Access Workshop Team – Request to investigate best practice options for disseminating curriculum to students and families. 7/3/23 Update- meeting to be held prior to May meeting at 6pm.	Trevor Goodwin / Leeanne Goodwin
5 Sep 22	P&F Storage Space- to be investigate- on hold	Anne Stone / Leeanne Goodwin
14. Next General Meeting followed directly by the AGM. 6 <sup>th</sup> November.		